
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 13, 2022 
 

Item 8, Report No. 43, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without 
amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on December 13, 2022. 
 
 
 

8. OFFICIAL OPENING OF THE SPORTS VILLAGE SKATE TRAIL 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendation contained in the resolution of Councillor Iafrate, dated 
December 6, 2022. 

Member's Resolution 

Submitted by Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 

Whereas, The City of Vaughan has acquired The Sports Village, a premier 
sports and recreation facility, from Mentana Group Inc. located at 2600 
Rutherford Rd. The Sports Village includes four NHL-sized ice rinks, five new 
outdoor beach volleyball courts, a 30,000 square-foot outdoor sports park 
and more; and 

Whereas, This is exciting news for Vaughan residents and sports 
enthusiasts – The Sports Village is a one-of-a-kind facility that will further 
distinguish the City's and its offerings amongst the Greater Toronto Area; 
and 

Whereas, The City will work towards delivering a new outdoor skating trail 
there, while continuing to provide excellent levels of service to residents and 
visitors within the facility; and 

Whereas, Construction of this skating trail is underway and is expected to be 
complete in early 2023; and 

Whereas, The City is committed to providing recreational opportunities and 
amenities for residents, and this new outdoor skating trail amenity – which 
will be free to use – will provide another option for people to stay active 
throughout the winter.  

It is therefore recommended: 

1. THAT, City staff be directed to host an official opening event to 
promote the newly constructed outdoor skating trail upon its 
completion in early 2023 weather permitting. 
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MEMBER’S RESOLUTION 
 

Committee of the Whole (1) Report

  

DATE: Tuesday, December 06, 2022               
 

TITLE: OFFICIAL OPENING OF THE SPORTS VILLAGE SKATE TRAIL 
 

FROM:  
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate  

 

 

Whereas, 
The City of Vaughan has acquired The Sports Village, a premier sports and recreation 
facility, from Mentana Group Inc. located at 2600 Rutherford Rd. The Sports Village 
includes four NHL-sized ice rinks, five new outdoor beach volleyball courts, a 30,000 
square-foot outdoor sports park and more; and 
 
Whereas, 
This is exciting news for Vaughan residents and sports enthusiasts – The Sports Village 
is a one-of-a-kind facility that will further distinguish the City's and its offerings amongst 
the Greater Toronto Area; and 
 
Whereas, 
The City will work towards delivering a new outdoor skating trail there, while continuing 

to provide excellent levels of service to residents and visitors within the facility; and 

 

Whereas,  

Construction of this skating trail is underway and is expected to be complete in early 

2023; and 

 

Whereas, 

The City is committed to providing recreational opportunities and amenities for residents, 

and this new outdoor skating trail amenity – which will be free to use – will provide 

another option for people to stay active throughout the winter.  

 
It is therefore recommended: 
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1. THAT, City staff be directed to host an official opening event to promote the newly 
constructed outdoor skating trail upon its completion in early 2023 weather 
permitting. 
 

 

Attachments 

None. 




